Daily Life & Employment Subcommittee
March 28, 2024
1:00-2:00 pm
Attendance: 
Greg Burris
Jordan Carr
Beth Dauber
Kristin Davis
Karen Klenke
Justin Logan
Mary Ross
Dave Sapenaro
Wilma Schmitz
Beth Brown, Co-Chair
Leroy Wade, Co-Chair
Stacey Rosenzweig; Facilitator
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Vision/Vision Statement:
· Review/discussion of vision statement drafts submitted to the group as well as discussion about updates to some of the statements.  
· Greg Burris provided some additional suggestions including thinking about the vision statement language being more about the future.  Greg reported comparing master plans with those from other states and found that most looked very similar.  Discussion of us wanting to stand out/be innovative compared to what’s already been done.  
· Leroy Wade suggested that the vision statement should be intentional, innovative, and something to strive for.  
· Beth Dauber discussed that we not lose sight of individuals with disabilities as some of our draft statements did not tie in this population.  
· Next steps on vision statement: Kristin Davis offered to put together a survey for the committee to review draft statements and select top choices.  This survey will also allow members to enter narrative in a text box for wording changes/other thoughts.  
· There is not expected to be a general mission statement for the overall MPA, but each committee will have one.  This does not need to be finalized until the end of the year.  
· Will continue to work on and expect it could change some as we dig into data. 

Town Hall Updates:
· Kristin, Wilma Schmitz, Karen Klenke, Dave Sapenaro, and Mary Ross discussed their experiences with their town hall participation.  
· They were very well-attended (more turnout than expected—around 1500 in person and approx. 200 virtual).
· Transportation and social isolation seemed to be top areas of concern in every town hall.  Transportation was a reported issue even more in urban areas than rural, and included affordability, not just access issues.  
· Employment a big issue—many retirees needing to return to work for financial reasons or to have something meaningful to do; not just volunteering. 
· Some town halls were more “provider heavy”---70/30 providers/community constituents.  However, providers were able to share personal experiences with attendees which helped facilitate conversation.  
· Kristin reported that the town halls are being transcribed by her office; hope to have that information out in April.

Other Discussion:
· Will send out survey with draft vision statements for feedback and discussion for next meeting.  
· Will start working on data in the coming meetings.


Next Meeting: Thursday, April 25th at 1:00 pm 

